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Principal’s Message

The year has started well despite all our doubts, 

worries, and fears.

The masks have disappeared making way to  

beautiful smiles. Synchronous and asynchronous 

have also become part of the past, allowing us to go 

back to our normal physical classrooms and our in-

person teaching and interacting.

Activities, events, and clubs are back on track with a 

multitude of creative ideas and imaginative and 

quite daring ventures.

The students are proving day after day that nothing 

can stop them. They are simply taking hold of their 

own environment and showing us that they are 

unfailingly dependable.

Life is back to the Division!
NEXT!
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Where Did 

They Go?



Mrs. Lamia Labaki 
(Math Coordinator & 3S Teacher)                                  

Lamia spent her schoolyears at St. Antonios High school in Kfarchima, Lebanon.

She graduated from AUB with a Bachelor’s degree in Mathematics and a 

Teaching Diploma.

She has spent 36 years teaching Math, 30 of which were at Jesus & Mary.

She has participated in several workshops and conferences organized by SMEC at 

AUB and the Lebanese University.

She chose to become a teacher because of her love for learning, and learners, and 

to have the opportunity to  positively influence the life of young people. 

“The art of teaching is the art of assisting discovery,” she says.

To her, education is the passport to the future because tomorrow belongs to those 

who prepare for it today.

Zoom in on 

the team



Meet our 

Rising Star

Serge Harbieh – 2S
Powerlifting is more of a mental than a physical game. Mostly, 

everyone has the ability to become a powerlifter; but not everyone has 

the right mindset to be one. I have been a powerlifter for over eight 

months, and things have been going really well for me; achieving 

incredible numbers for a 16-year-old. My first competition was on 

June 26, in which I ranked first in the under 18 category. My ultimate 

goal is to reach international levels and raise Lebanon's flag high. Our 

generation has a large number of consistent and dedicated 

powerlifters, which will definitely change people’s perception of 

powerlifting and take it to another level.



Thoughts

The reason I have anything I could need at school because I live by the 

concept “better safe than sorry”. Why so many pens?

Because Physics needs a dark pen to make it easier to read when headache 

hits, but Math needs a pen that takes forever to run out of ink and helps you 

write fast. However, other subjects need a thin pen to make the copybook 

look neater. And of course, there’s a test pen (pens because better safe than 

sorry). 

Andrea Hanna 2SA

Desk organization: credits: Karl Riachi



Inspiration 

in Action

The Secondary Division’s Art Club is a group of students who share a common interest in 

Art. 

During club meetings, the members develop their techniques and portfolios, learn more 

about the community through arts, and strengthen their teamwork through group 

projects, which beautify the Division. 

The Art Club is open to students of all levels of interest and ability; club members do not 

have to be experienced artists to enjoy the projects and activities. 

Our job is simply to have fun and let our creativity shine!

Yasmina Housseiny – President of the Art Club



See You Next 
Month!

Stay Tuned ☺

This is not 

a Goodbye


